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1. What was the problem you examined? Why is this problem important to solve?
Briefly summarize the problem you planned to work on in the original proposal and tell why it is important. 

We wanted to use various heights of row covers for winter-grown greenhouse crops and measure the temperatures to determine which height would best facilitate growing and provide the most protection from cold.
2. Describe your project activities. 
Explain what you did, how you did it, and describe any changes you made during the experiment. Tell why the changes were important. 

We set up replications of spun-bond covers (1) directly on the crop, (2) one foot above the crop and (3) two feet above the crop.  We then logged temperatures under the covers and outside the covers. 

3. Discuss the results you found and any conclusions you draw from them. 
Share your data or the observations you collected. Describe the results and what it means to you. Describe any conditions that may have affected your experiment. Explain your results so that other farmers can understand what happened and tell what you think the results means. 

While temperatures varied from relatively mild in January to moderately cold in February, the differences among the various heights remained fairly constant.  The two foot high cover consistently provided warmer temperatures during the night. However, we learned from the times of the temperature logging that it was important to take off all the row covers each sunny morning to allow the crop direct light. While temperature is important for growth and protection, light is at a premium from mid-December to mid-February and management of the covers for optimum growth is essential.  
4. Describe how you will use your results and future research needs. 
Tell how your results will change practices on your farm. Discuss new research ideas you developed from doing this research. What work still needs to be done to solve the problem? What do you think is the next step? 

Demand for local produce, especially in late fall and winter is very strong. As we continue to use our greenhouses to provide fresh greens through the winter we will need to develop an easy and convenient method to cover and uncover the crops with the two-foot high row-cover.
5. Outreach 
Please let us know if you used or plan to use your results in any talks you give to other farmers or articles you write.

NOFA Vermont Winter Conference
If we are asked to share our winter growing experiences with other growers we will certainly mention these results.

